MINISTRY OF CIVIL SERVICE AND ADMINISTRATIVE REFORMS
MAURITIUS

Date: 24 September 2018
Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms

Circular Letter No. 81 of 2018
E/152/50/06/01

From: Secretary for Public Service

To:  Supervising Officers i/c of Ministries/ Departments

Road Safety March

In the wake of the National Road Safety Campaign launched by the Honourable Prime
Minister on 17 February 2018 as part of an overall initiative to curb down the incidence of fatal
road accidents in the country, this Ministry, in collaboration with the Ministry of Public
Infrastructure and Land Transport and the Police Department is organising a March by Public
Officers in Port Louis on Thursday 27 September 2018.

2 The March will start at 11.30 hrs at the New Government Centre, proceed through Sir
William Newton Street, Sir Seewoosagur Ramgoolam Street, Intendance Street, Brown Sequard
Street and end at Jardin de la Compagnie at around 13.00 hrs.

3. I am therefore making an appeal to all my colleagues Supervising Officers to arrange for
the release of their staff to participate in the March, subject to the exigencies of the service.

4. [ am sure I can rely on your collaboration and support in this endeavour.

-

P. Jhuggoo
Secretary for Public Service

Copy to: Secretary to Cabinet and Head of the Civil Service
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Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms, Human Resource Development Division
6% Floor, SICOM Building 2, Cnr Chevreau & Reverend Jean Lebrun Streets, Port Louis
Tel.No: 405 4100 Fax No.: 212 4168



